COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

April 17, 2008
The April Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Karin Cooper called the meeting to order at 6:55 PM.  The following members were present:  Karin Cooper, Kathryn Draine, Peter Glatz, Naomi Hicks, Darilyn Kisch, Marilyn Martin, Dee Johnson, Linda Boynton De Sepulveda, Kathy Rose, and Lou Ann Smith.
Minutes: Darilyn Kisch motioned and Naomi Hicks seconded the acceptance of the February minutes.  All approved.
Treasurer’s Report:  Naomi Hicks submitted the Treasurer’s Report.  A transfer of $4000 from the Money Market account to the checking account was made to cover monthly expenses for March and April.  
Programs:  Karin Cooper reported that only two people have signed up for the workshop in May with Bonnie McCaffrey.  The question was raised whether the guild should cancel the workshop.  Additional costs would be incurred if the class was cancelled.  Dee Johnson to confirm the schedule with Bonnie McCaffrey.
Future Programs:  Peter Glatz – no program has been set for the December 2008 meeting.  Several options discussed:
· Sewing machine repairman – history of sewing machines, demonstrations

· Physical therapist

· Strip Poker or Dice game from Linda Ballard

Harvest of Colors:  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda reported:

· PR is being handled by the PR Store.  They are doing the final work on the poster now.

· The budget will be finalized at the next meeting on April 19, 2008.

· The dinner has been scaled down – there have been problems with the caterer

· Raffles – a sewing machine has been promised from Baron’s and Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats has offered a retreat

· Sponsors – still looking for local sponsors
Board Nominations:  Darilyn Kisch  - board positions still open are Parliamentarian and Public Relations.  4-5 Committee Chairs remain open.  An announcement is to be in the May newsletter that all outgoing and incoming board members are to attend the June Board meeting.

New business:  
· Karin Cooper – I Madonarri is Memorial weekend.  Marlene Pearson has submitted the application and will be doing the chalk drawing.  The guild should recognize the work she does.
· Karin Cooper – Bus trip to IQF in Long Beach in July.  Marilyn Martin will look into the costs for a charter with Santa Barbara Airbus.
· Lou Ann Smith – new webmistress – set up on her computer is complete but she is not yet updating the website
· Darilyn Kisch – SCCQG meeting this Saturday (April 19).  Unable to get in touch with Oleta Bennett to confirm she is attending.  Darilyn unable to go due to conflict with Quilt Show meeting.

· Marilyn Martin – looking for locations to sell Opportunity Quilt tickets.  Suggestions:  Camarillo Guild, Treasure Hunt, Shop Hop in June (Creation Station, Treasure Hunt)

Darilyn Kisch moved and Linda DeSepulveda seconded adjourning the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary

